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Staff 
 

Pastor/ 
Head of Staff 

The Rev. Dr. Gregory 
C. Faulkner 

 
Associate Pastor 

The Rev. Ms. Sarah  
Craven  

 
Director of  

Music 
Lisa Marcelli 

 
Music  

Associate 
Brian Kain 

 
Church  

Treasurer 
Debby Talbott 

 
Office & Media 

Manager 
Alysia Sieh  

Badskey 
 

Office &  
Membership  

Associate  
Pam Dougherty 

News & Notes  
In Memoriam: 

Ruth E. Bohm 
United with Trinity January 28, 1973 

Deceased August 26, 2023 
 

Joan A. Neptun 
United with Trinity January 15, 1967, Deceased October 26, 2023 

 

Sympathies: 
Sympathies to the family of Carol Mayo, who served as an Organist for Trinity, and 

passed away on October 6th, 2023. 
 

We express our sympathies to  
Barbara Bohm, at the loss of her mother, Ruth Bohm. 

 

Alene and Burt Bowen on the passing of Alene’s mother, 
Louise Hensler Kant. 

 
Marty Flynn on the passing of Marty’s mother, Clara Ballard.  

 

Ron and Cathy Martin on the passing of Ron’s mother,  
Aileen Saffo. 

 
Susan Bastnagel and the Nieradka family on the passing of  

Susan’s brother, Richard Emrey.  
 

Baptisms: 
 

We rejoice with 
Connor and Kasey Barnes on the baptism of their son, Elijah Grant Barnes. 

 

            Tom and Mary Dowds on the baptism of their son, Noah Michael Dowds. 

Session Update 
• At its stated meetings in September and October, the Session: 
• Approved September 5th and October 2nd member counts of 601 and 603. 
• Discussed a campaign to target increasing member volunteerism. Over 9,000  
      volunteer hours are needed to support Trinity’s many programs and missions. 
• Agreed to host James Mureithi from Youth Promise Kenya on December 10. 
• Discussed, voted, and approved a motion  to demolish Witherspoon Building in 

the Fall of 2024 “unless a viable plan for keeping the building is approved by Ses-
sion by Summer 2024 and the leadership for implementing said plan is identified 
and charged.” 

• Learned that this year’s Stewardship campaign theme will be Heart To God, 
Hands to Serve. Stewardship Sunday will be November 19th. 

• Postponed concrete replacement projects due to lack of funds. 
• Heard the APNC’s (Associate Pastor Nominating Committee) progress report. 
• Reviewed the August financial statements. 
• Prayed for our members, friends, and the world. 
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From the Desk of the PW Moderator... 
 
Presbyterian Women is up and running full steam ahead! It is wonderful to discover the New Normal and 
meet with each other in person, on Zoom, or Hybrid. Our Circles are meeting in all these ways this Fall! 
Please consider joining us at an Event or by joining a Circle. See below about upcoming events. If you 
want more information about joining a Circle, please reach out to me, Jenny Foley, 
at:  jerseyjenny13@gmail.com. 
 
 
FALL GATHERING WRAP UP! 
 
The Fall Gathering was a wonderful time to get together in person. 
Our PW Theme for this year is inclusivity. In light of that theme, we 
invited some of our members along with members of the Southern  
Jersey Indian Community to share their culture with us through fash-
ion, dance, and song. Special thanks go to our own Smita Charles who  
coordinated this beautiful program that was planned and put on by 
young students from South Jersey. These young girls did an amazing 
job. Thanks also to the PW Program Committee members Audrey 
Azevedo, Carolyn Fletcher, Trudie Levins Large, and Georgeanne 
Moore. 
 
 
NEW YORK CITY BUS TRIP IS BACK!!!!  
 
The New York City Bus Trip was re-instituted this year! Trinity  
members and guests traveled by luxury coach on October 18th to  
enjoy all the Big Apple has to offer. Special thanks to Carolyn Kramer for organizing this trip for us.  
If you missed the trip, keep your eyes and ears opening for the next New York City Bus Trip! 
 
Here are some upcoming events you DON’T WANT TO MISS! 
 
 
PW COOKIE SALE - DECEMBER 3, 2023 — The Cookie Sale will be held during Coffee Hour  
following the Children’s Choirs Musical. Cookies will be packed 6 to a bag and sold for a free will  
donation. Cookie donations can be dropped off on the morning of December 3rd. This is a good time to buy 
homemade treats you are too busy to make yourself! 
 
 
CANDLELIGHT CHRISTMAS SERVICE AND DINNER - DECEMBER 5, 2023 — We are planning 
to have a dinner followed by the Candlelight Communion service. Signups will be done during coffee hour 
in November. You can come just for the Candlelight Service, which will begin at 8:00 p.m., or you can  
enjoy a catered dinner and fellowship time with Trinity friends and family at 6:30 p.m. 
 
 

With our wonderful PW Coordinating Team, we will be able to strengthen our Faith and 
come together for meaningful learning, worship, respite, and mission in Jesus’ name. We are 

here to help and serve you. Please feel free to reach out to me, Jenny Foley, at 
(jerseyjenny13@gmail.com). 

 
 
 

mailto:jerseyjenny13@gmail.com
mailto:jerseyjenny13@gmail.com
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Children’s Minister 

In Review 
 

Pancake Breakfast- On September 10th, our church school community kicked off our program year with 
tasty pancakes and fun and games.  
 

Blessing of the Backpacks- What a great way to kick off the school year and our church school year! 
Hopefully you saw the “God’s Got your Back!” luggage tags that the children placed on their school bags at 
the start of the church service. This blessing is a meaningful way to remind our children that no matter where 
they are, God is with them.  
 

Volunteers- To run our church school programs successfully we need more volunteers. Please reach out to 
Liz Nieradka enieradka@verizon.net  or Linda Craven lscraven77@aol.com  if you are able to help with 
teaching or assisting in our church school classrooms.   
 

Mission Project Update- Our first Mission project of the year was creating utensil sets and placemats for  
Cathedral Kitchen. Children assembled many kits of forks, spoons, and condiments. They also decorated 
placemats with designs, pictures, and meaningful messages. 
 

The Fall Festival of Thanksgiving - We had a great time celebrating with our church friends and  
community with crafts, snacks, and facepainting! 
 

Save the Date 
 

The Advent Festival - Enjoy snacks and create Christmas crafts to help celebrate this exciting time of year! 

Join us after the service on December 3rd! All are welcome– kids and adults! 
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Mission and Outreach 
 

Mission Sunday 2023, alias ‘Vote for your Favorite Mission Sunday’ was VERY 
SUCCESSFUL! Big thanks to all who dropped by to check out mission opportunities and vote for a favorite. 
 
A grand total of 20 yellow sticky notes were placed on the Voting Board during Coffee Hour. Several of you 
even listed multiple favorite missions.  There was a great suggestion to get our kids involved by helping pick 
up items at the grocery store.  
 
Your top pick is Feeding the Hungry (Food Drive for local Food Bank / Feed the hungry/ Cherry Hill Food 
Pantry). 
 

Runners up with 2 votes were:  
NJ Free Alliance for Mental Illness)/ NAMI/ 988 phone line , Care for Church Grounds /landscaping,  
BookSmiles,Cathedral Kitchen, R&M Boarding Home. Thirteen other missions, both old and new were  
mentioned once. 
 
Feedback from the congregation is welcome at any time, not just the one day.  It helps every group at Trinity 
to focus local and global projects and giving to the things most dear to our Trinity Family.  Reach out to any 
of the current team. New members are always welcome. 
 

CROP HUNGER WALK 
The annual CROP WALK on October 8th, was a great success.  It was a beautiful day for the walk. We  
exceeded our goal of $1000. This year, we also had a kid’s walk and a pet blessing.  
 
Let one of us know if you would like to coordinate the walk for 2024 – Chris who has dedicated his time to 
this for many years can tell you what is involved.   M&O Chair: Stacey Blackmer, Co-Chair: John Wilson, 
Chris Bryfogle, Hersch Craven, Eileen Rankin, Jenny Stark, Donna Wasik, Linda Wean, or Reverend Sarah 
Craven. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MISSION THURSDAY CONTINUES 
The Mission & Outreach Committee has decided to continue Mission Thursday through the fall. Cathedral 
Kitchen has expressed their gratitude many times for our congregation’s tremendous support. 
Look to the weekly Work and Worship for the November and December dates. 
Thank you for your support! 
 
Trinity has an overwhelming commitment to providing for others in need, both locally and globally.   
We welcome everyone with a passion for mission to join us to expand current programs and create new ones!  
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BOOK SMILES 
 

Many thanks to everyone for the 150 books deposited in the Big Yellow Book Bin on Rally Day. We  
received another 150  in the following week after Rally Day.  A very special thank you to Miriam Circle of 

Presbyterian Women who designated Book Smiles as their  
September mission project.  

 
In addition to our donations going to teachers, schools, & libraries throughout the Delaware Valley; 
40,000 books arrived in Malawi this summer through a partnership with Urban Promise. See photos 

below of children receiving & enjoying their new books.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
BOOKS to LOVE at TRINITY 

 

Did you know that there are a lot of books in the library that have not been taken home to be read?   
They are sad and lonely. They would love for someone (YOU?) to sign them out and read them,  

to make them feel needed and wanted. Please visit the library to see what you can find.   
Rally Day books are on the front cart, new Youth books are on the square table,  

and Holiday books for younger kids are on the round table. 
And don’t forget, Advent is right around the corner –  

consider a personal study of the season with one of our books! 
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Care ‘n Share  
 
Care n Share re-opened in September and we have been very busy since 
then!  We have “tons” of donations but can always use more!  Your  
donation’s  of gently used clothing, housewares, toys, books, jewelry, home 
& holiday decor are all ways welcome.   
 
Donations can be dropped off during shop hours as well as Sunday mornings 
following the 9:30 worship service. Our hours are Tuesdays, Thursdays & 
the “first Saturday” of the month, from 10 am to 1 pm. Upcoming Saturday 
dates are December 2nd & January 6th. 
 
Care n Share will be closed for two weeks in December to give our volunteers a chance to prepare for  
Christmas!  Thursday, December 14 will be the last day until we open on Tuesday, January 2, 2024! 
(Christmas decor is welcome, but please drop off as early as possible to give us time to sell!) Have a  
Merry & Healthy Christmas & New Year! 

 

MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. DAY OF CELEBRATION & SERVICE 
REAP (Trinity’s Racial Equity Advocacy Project) is excited to invite you to  
save-the -date of Sunday, January 14th as a day of celebration & service.  

Watch for more information in Work & Worship.   
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However you prefer to worship,  
we are excited to share this  

season with you!  
 

May your Advent Season be blessed  
and your Christmas be Merry! 
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Trinity Presbyterian Church (USA) 
499 Route 70 East 
Cherry Hill, NJ 08034-2462 

Next Tidings deadline is January 15th for Lenten/Easter Issue 


